July 12, 2022

The Place to Grow

The Town of Didsbury Council held a Regular Council Meeting on Tuesday July 12, 2022, in Council Chambers,
1606 — 14 Street.

The Policy and Governance Committee reviewed and made recommendations regarding the Council
Professional Development Policy COUN 001-22, and the Council Remuneration Policy COUN 004-22.
Revised policies were approved by Council.

Council awarded the 2022 Concrete Repair and Maintenance contract to Olds Concrete, in the amount of
5106, 268.97.

Council approved the sole source award, provided by Read On Roads, for improvement to the 23 Street
corridor between the CPR spur line and the CPR mainline, for a cost of $150,000.00 to be funded from
the General Reserve.

Council appointed MNP LLP as auditor for the Town of Didsbury for the 2022-2024 fiscal years, with the
option to renew for 2025 and 2026.

Council approved the recommendation of the Performance Evaluation Committee, in response to the
closure of the compost bin, for a one-time $50.00 rebate program for backyard composters to be offered,
by the Town of Didsbury, for composters purchased at local Didsbury businesses only. Additionally,
Council approved a summer fee discount to be offered to residents wanting additional green bins. For the
remainder of the green bin season, 2022, residents may add additional green bins for a one-time
administration fee of $15/bin, and a monthly collection fee of $3/additional bin.

Council approved weather proofing work for the old fire hall, up to $15,000, to be funded from the
Economic Development Reserve. Discussion regarding the future use of the resource will be referred to
the strategic planning process in the Fall.




